
Update on Fall: Notice #1/July 10, 2020 

Dear Families/Caregivers and Staff, 

As your new Superintendent, this is my first update about the planning in progress by the 
district to address multiple issues for returning students to schools in the fall. Our five design 
teams are hard at work exploring different scenarios during these changing times. They are 
assessing various learning environments including the social emotional and technological 
components of what school will look like. 

We are using your responses from the parent survey to inform our planning. Our utmost 
priority is ensuring the safety of our students and faculty and we will follow the CDC and New 
Jersey Department of Education guidelines as well as following the advice of our local health 
department and school physician.  

I will be providing you a more detailed update in the next two weeks to assure you that plans 
are moving forward and allowing you time to make adjustments as a family.  Please know that 
all our plans include enhancing the educational experience for all of our learners. 

Sincerely, 

Jonathan Ponds 

Superintendent 

 


